	EAST LONDON RUNNERS – elrNEWSLETTER – January 2010


	History of East London Runners
Founded 1982 - to date.
In the late 70s and early 80s there was a noted local race-walker called Roger Mills, who was a member of Ilford AC. He raced in the Tokyo Olympics where he finished in 10th place. He was a regular member of the UK squad. He won a Bronze medal in European Championships in Rome in 1974. 

1974 European Championships Rome, Italy 3rd 20 km 1980 Olympic Games Moscow, Soviet Union 10th 20 km 1983 World Championships Helsinki, Finland 37th 20 km

About this time a "jogging" boom was turning into a "running" boom. Starting in the USA it quickly spread to the UK. The New York marathon was imitated by the London Marathon which started in 1981. In about 1982 Roger opened a running/sports shop in Wanstead High Street called....Athletic East. There was a well-known chain of shops in the USA called Athletic West, so we guess that this was East London's/the UK's answer. Roger's first shop was a tiny, narrow shop in the little parade just by the George Public house. It was from this shop, in 1982, that a group would meet on a Wednesday evening to go for a run and East London Runners was born, organised by Roger. The popularity grew so much that we moved to Wanstead Leisure Centre in about 1983/4, where we have been ever since. 

The early to mid 1990's saw the Club at it's peak in terms of numbers with over 200 active members and 104 runners one Wednesday e vening when the pre run meeting had to take place in the Centre's Gymnasium. 

Today the membership is around 80 active members with an average of 40 running each Wednesday.
Annual General Meeting (AGM)
Wednesday 3rd March 2010 at 7.15pm
The Club's AGM will take place on Wednesday 3rd March 2010 at 7.15pm in the Classroom at Wanstead Leisure Centre where we meet for our Wednesday pre run meetings.

Please note that THERE WILL BE NO CLUB RUN ON THIS EVENING!

Election of Officers - Should you wish to become a Committee Member of the Club t he please advise as soon as possible. Note, Chairman Kirk Johnson has decided to stand down at the AGM and,as above, applications are invited for this position.
Benfleet 15
Results
Benfleet 15 - Sunday 24th January 2010

Ian Horritt - 1.45.35 pb - 49th Roberto Bruni - 1.55.57 - 116th Richard Mainwaring - 2.06.59 -216th Michael Wilson -2.13.57 - 275th Grant Conway - 2.20.05 - 336th Patrick Farren- 2.22.27 - 353 John Atkinson 2.40.28 483

Great run by Ian who was 49th overall and in a personal best time. Well done to to the other "lads" who ran in very difficult underfoot conditions! 15 miles out and back course, well marked and marshalled. Tough event, out for 5 miles along fast, flat gravelled sea wall, 4 miles of undulating downs with lots of mud, ploughed field and puddles and a couple of stiles to climb over.Back by open track on creek bank for 4 miles, before final 2 miles of sea wall. 627 Finishers from 723 Entrants


	Visit our website at www.eastlondonrunners.org.uk or our Facebook page


